
OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK         
 

 
August 17, 2015                                                                      
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Chairman Warren 
Ploeger, Steve Roberts and Keith Olsen. Also present was Deputy County Clerk Melissa Gormley.  County Attorney Kevin 
Hill was present for a portion of the meeting. Warren Ploeger opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m. 
 
MINUTES  
Motion by Keith Olsen to approve the August 10, 2015 minutes.  Seconded by Warren Ploeger.  Motion carried.  
 
TREASURER 
County Treasurer, Cheryl Lippold, introduced a new employee to her office, Jenny Pierce.  
 
ACC 
Venice Sloan, Director, requested signatures from the commissioners.  Sloan received an increase in her ACC budget from the 
state. 
 
HIAWATHA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
Eric Thompson, Chamber Administrator, requested use of the courthouse lawn for the Maple Leaf Festival.  The date for 
Maple Leaf Festival is going to be Saturday, September 19, 2015.  
 
MAPLE LEAF FESTIVAL 
Motion by Keith Olsen to approve the use of the courthouse lawn to the Hiawatha Chamber of Commerce on Saturday, 
September 19,2015.  Seconded by Steve Roberts.  Motion carried. 
 
HALL BROTHERS INC 
Harve Newlin and Jake Lauer, Hall Brothers Inc, spoke with the commissioners about a new chip and seal process.  The 
product is called Axys C2.  Newlin and Lauer discussed different qualities of the new process. Lauer said the cost is about 
$17,000 per mile.  The commissioners discussed doing a trial mile within Brown County.   
 
DISTRICT COURT 
Joy Moore, District Court Clerk, questioned whether or not the budget for Four County had been approved.  Commissioner 
Ploeger said that the budget was signed. 
 
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:36 a.m. The next 
meeting will be held Monday August 24, 2015. 
 
 


